ABC/GAMES OF CHANCE COMMITTEE REPORT
The ABC/Games of Chance Committee met via Teams on August 18, 2022 at 7 PM 
The following members were in attendance:
Sophia Dmoch Vice Chair, Fred Stadtler, Joe Fricker, Randy Grizzard, Kevin James, 
James Logan and Department Commander Steven Fisher.
The focus of the meeting was an explanation of the duties of the committee, which was 
followed by the main topic of the meeting, bow does the Committee help our Legion 
Posts protect themselves from violations of the ABC Rules and Regulation.
At this meeting we discussed the ABC Advertising Rules relative to "Club License 
Advertising.
New jersey Administrative Code N.J.A.C. 13:2-8.13
TITLE 13. LAW AND PUBLIC SAFETY > CHAPTER 2. DIVISION OF ALCOHOLIC 
BEVERAGE CONTROL > SUBCHAPTER 8. CLUB LICENSES > SUBCHAPTER 8. § 
13:2-8.13 Advertising prohibition
No club licensee shall advertise, directly or indirectly, or allow, permit or suffer any 
advertising to non-club members the availability of alcoholic beverages at its licensed 
premises; provided, however, that the prohibition here in shall not apply to the holder of 
any special permit issued by the director and authorizing the sale of alcoholic beverages 
at a social affair to be conducted at the club's licensed premises, with respect to such 
particular affair providing the social affair permit number is indicated in the 
advertisement.
The discussion led to a position that the members of the Committee will, if they observe 
a possible violation of the rules by a Post, Sons of The American Legion, Auxiliary or 
Riders or any other organization holding an event at a post that it would be forwarded 
to the Committee Chairman. Who will the Contact the Post Commander where the 
event will be held. The Chairman will request that the Post Commander contact the 
sponsor of the event to correct the flyer. This initiative is encouraged and supported by 
Department Commander Fisher.
Further is was suggested that when this occurs that the wording on the flyer should 
Include the Social Affairs Permit Number or the wording for "Members and Invited Guest 
only", or remove any mention of Alcoholic Beverages form the flyers.
A question was raised that a flyer in question may have been sent as an internal 
information email. Unfortunately, on occasion, a well-meaning member who receives 
the email, then posts it on a social media site such as Face Book, so it is now in the 
public domain. The ABC considers, posters, flyers, social media, and signage as advertising.
Please keep in mind that the ABC works on complaints, many of which come from other 
licensed business as well as their observations. The ABC also takes note of what 
appears on the signs located outside the Posts, please be careful of what you place on 
a sign, for example "Happy Hour" , Drink Specials" basically anything that raisers the 
idea that the Post is open to the public.
Coming soon will be a webinar that will be open to the entire Legion Family, which will 
cover many of the rules of the New Jersey Club License.
The meeting adjourned at 8 PM.
Submitted
Brian Hagal
Committee Chairman
